Comments so far on CGI report

1. From Stephen Davis, President, Davis Global Advisors (Boston, USA), major international governance consultant and publisher of weekly international governance news-sheet Global Proxy Watch [see www.davisglobal.com]:

"For anyone needing to know what's next in corporate governance, CGI here provides an answer. Findings show that Australia is getting to work on improving board accountability to reduce risks and spur growth. But recommendations spell out what still needs urgent attention--from waking up dozing institutional investors to bringing 21st century technology to share voting."

2. From Geert Raaijmakers, Senior Legal Counsel of the huge ABP Pension Fund (Amsterdam, Holland) and Chair of the ICGN Committee on Shareholder Responsibilities referred to in CGI's recommendations on pages 5/6 and in more detail on pages 17-20 and Appendix 5 of the attached report:

"With the position of institutional shareholders in listed companies becoming stronger and larger, there is a growing need for a clear outline of their responsibilities towards their beneficiaries. Talking about these matters in abstract terms is one thing. But it all comes down to bringing these principles into practice. I am very glad that CGI is making a huge contribution to achieve just that in Australia with their thourough analyses, their concrete recommendations and their continuing commitment to this subject."

3. From Peter Butler, Chief Executive, Hermes Focus Asset Management – see separate letterhead

